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November 10, 2020 
 
 
Mr. Robert Pellegrine  BOB.P@nextgenbuilders.com 
Nextgen Builders 
 
RE: Highlands, Lot 10 
 
Dear Bob: 
 
Thank you for meeting me at Highlands Lot 10 to inspect the coast live oak growing adjacent to 
the corner of the garage and the retaining wall.  This tree is in poor condition, growing over the 
roof and competing heavily with the adjacent coast live oak.   
 
I recommend this oak be removed due to the location.  With the removal, the adjacent oak will 
improve in form and vigor due to the reduced competition.  Should you or others have questions 
or comments, please contact me at your convenience. 
 
 
Respectfully, 

  
Ralph Osterling, President, ACF, CLFA 
Registered Professional Forester #38 
State of California 
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